

PTSO General Meeting Minutes

February 3, 2017

Attendees: Jill Glennie, Elisa Herndon, Kelly Amling, Tina Nunziato, Stephanie Marston, Kerry Andriuk

Called meeting to order 9:07 AM

1. Introductions
2. Budget
  - a. Kris is on field trip, no budget questions
  - b. Discussed Bearathon purchase list which is also posted on our webpage at <http://www.highlandlakesptso.com/about.html>
3. Lip Sync Battle went well, kids loved. Working on movie for 5<sup>th</sup> grade.
4. Book Fair
  - a. Stephanie will ask Kristie to send volunteer spot about book fair with link and discount information.
5. Teacher Dinner Thursday, Feb 16<sup>th</sup> at 4pm-Chair Angie McMahon
  - a. Flyer will put in all teacher boxes today
  - b. Stephanie will Peachjar the flyer
  - c. Stephanie will Send Angie full volunteer list and the teacher list
6. Art Fair
  - a. Artome will be putting kids art in frames that can be purchased at the fair.
  - b. There will be an Art contest
    - i. Need to make sure we can have the stage
    - ii. Setup on Monday, get Bill to put blue panels
    - iii. Stephanie will find ribbons and share tracking info for the contest
    - iv. Angie will touch base with Mr. Mastroddi on deadline and with front office to let them know not to accept anything after the 14<sup>th</sup>
7. Talent Show is April 21<sup>st</sup>
  - a. Auditions March 7<sup>th</sup> and March 8<sup>th</sup>
  - b. Will not be doing YouTube submissions
  - c. Concessions just snacks
  - d. No skits, layer the acts with anything that can happen in front of the curtain
  - e. Will record and sell DVD the night of
8. Spring Fling
  - a. Lights are ordered, we need more people to help pick up the lights
  - b. Kate is running volunteers and looking for a co-host
  - c. Checking with Student Council on game involvement
  - d. Kerri is going to food truck event to try and secure some vendors
9. Elisa discussed why there isn't a Daddy Daughter Dance. We talked about the Girl Scout event and will find out if they open it up to the public. We could have a dance at HLS just need a chair to run it.
10. Moving back under the PTA organization umbrella was discussed. Elisa will do more research and bring a pros/cons list to an upcoming meeting. Stephanie will find out the specifics of our ban and report back.
11. Adjourned 10:06 am